

Minister for Housing and Public Works

Ref: HPW02405/13

4 SEP 2013

Level 7 80B George Street
Brisbane Queensland
GPO Box 2457 Brisbane
Queensland 4001 Australia
Telephone +617 3237 1832
Facsimile +617 3012 9017
E: housingandpublicworks@ministerial.qld.gov.au
ABN 65 959 415 158

Mr Carl Judge MP Member for Yeerongpilly 3/116 Beaudesert Road MOOROOKA QLD 4105

Dear Mr Judge Carl

Thank you for your letter of 6 August 2013 regarding the future use of the former RSPCA site at Yeronga.

This issue has been ongoing for some time and I can understand why you and your constituents are keen to have it resolved as quickly as possible.

I can confirm that staff from my department have been in discussion with Brisbane City Council (Council) officers about the possible transfer of a 3,370m² portion of the site. The intent was that this land would be amalgamated into the adjoining Reserve for Park and Recreation purposes, for which Council acts as Trustee. Council would then liaise with the South Brisbane District Junior Cricket Club in regards to that Club's request to expand the existing cricket field, located on the adjoining Reserve land.

I have been told Council has advised my department it will not consider accepting this portion of the former RSPCA site in trust due to the significant cost to rehabilitate the site for use as sporting fields. Given Council's position this parcel will now be offered on the open market as part of the larger lot.

Thank you for your patience while this matter is being addressed. If I can be of assistance with other matters within my portfolio, please contact my office on telephone 07 3237 1832.

Yours sincerely

Tim Mander MP

Minister for Housing and Public Works

In Manch